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CONNECT WITH NEIGHBORS AND KEEP IN TOUCH! 
Email: president.hawthorneplacenorman@gmail.com 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/groups/hawthorneplacenorman 
Nextdoor: nextdoor.com/!38YMDJ 

VOL I, ISSUE I 

NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS 
Facebook group 

We are working to get our Hawthorne Place community more involved and 
informed, and will be updating you more frequently of upcoming news and 
information via our Facebook group and by email.   

Please encourage your neighbors to join our Facebook group, as we plan to 
host a Facebook live video feed during our next HOA meeting.  This will    
allow those residents unable to attend the meeting to do so in the comfort 
of their own home,  especially during these Covid-19 times.  

The current board is greatly overworked, so I have volunteered to help                
facilitate engagement among our community. I'm hoping we can try to get 
over 75% of our residents to join -  that would be incredible!! Either search 
Facebook for “Hawthorne Place Owners Association” or just type in the URL 
box:  www.facebook.com/groups/hawthorneplacenorman 

When joining, you will have to answer both questions in order to be                   
accepted to the group.   

Thank you again and don't forget to tell your neighbors! 

-Kristen Starcevich (Nathan Drive) 



POOL IS OPEN! 
It’s the good news you’ve all been waiting for, and we are so excited to share with you the recent  
improvements made to our community pool: 
 
Awning Repair - After 20 years of being buried in the dirt, the wood beams finally started to deteriorate 
and become a problem. New beams are now off the ground and on cement anchored post brackets. 
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Concrete Patio Addition - Our HOA added cement to the west side covering the grass inside the pool 
fence completely. This gives us more room to spread out and relax at the pool this summer! 

 



It’s Pool Season 
Enjoy more pool seating space with our extended patio, and of course, remember to always practice social 
distancing.  There is hand sanitizer available as well.  Please notice the updated pool rules: 
 
Pool Hours: 10am-9pm 
 
Social distancing rules 
1. Practice social distancing.  
2. Maximum 75% of occupancy (30). 
3. Please use available hand sanitizer.  
 
15 & younger must be accompanied by an adult at least 18 years.  
16 years &older may swim unaccompanied.   
Hawthorne Place pool is for resident use only. 
 
1. Shower before entering pool.   
2. Any person with an open wound or communicable disease is prohibited from the pool. 
3. Swimming alone is prohibited.   
4. Running and rough play are prohibited in and around the pool.   
5. No cut-off. 
6. Excess body lotions should be removed prior to entering the water.   
7. Glassware and bottles are not permitted in the pool area.   
8. Pets are not allowed in the pool area.  
9. "Swimming" diapers are required on all non-potty trained children.   
10. Guests must be accompanied by a Hawthorne Place  resident.   
11. Hawthorne Place Owners Association is not responsible for lost or                             
      stolen items.  
12. Trespassing after pool hours is a punishable offence. 
13. You must bring your issued key fob to gain entry.  
14. No smoking in the pool area. 
15. Hawthorne Place resident is responsible for the actions of guests.  
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